
Newsletter

2017 Term 4 Week 6

Pr incipal's Blog

Thank you for the very warm welcome that I 
have received from parents, students and 
teachers as I fill in for Mr Kapitanow as he 
takes some well-deserved leave to spend  
time with his  young family.

This week has seen a number of special 
events in our community, including the 
commemoration of Remembrance Day. We 
thank Mrs Buenaventura and the Justice & 
Faith Committee for organising this moving 
ceremony.

The Annual General Meeting of our Parent 
Group, which included the election of new 
leaders for 2018, was held on Tuesday 
evening. Congratulations and thank you to all 
those who have accepted positions to 
continue to support and nurture the growth 
of our community. Thank you also to  those 
parents who have led committees in 2017, 
with a special mention to Mrs Wickens, who 
has served on the Parent Group for the last 
10 years. Your time and commitment is 
greatly appreciated.

As we approach the end of this year I would 
also like to take the opportunity to thank the 
dedicated teachers at St Bernadette?s. They 
continue to focus on giving the very best care 
and support to all students, while also 
working on finalising school reports, concert 
preparations, etc. The children are indeed 
fortunate to have such caring and dedicated 
teachers.

Mrs Garzaniti  (Acting Principal)

Novem ber
17th     Reconciliation: S2B & S2G Yr 3 -      

    10am

    Reconciliation: S2W & S2G Yr 4  - 
    12pm

    Assembly: Stage 2 - 2pm

22nd   St Bernie's Crew End of Year       
   Concert 6.30pm

27th    Swim program  - 2 weeks

Decem ber
1st       Parent Christmas Party: 

            6:30pm

6th      Christmas Concert: 

    6:30pm-8pm

8th      Infants Liturgy: 10am - 11am

See more ...
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?Learning and Fun in Our  Garden?

In the morning, the Environment Team created a miniature 
Terrarium (under  t he guidance of  Mr  Fuller  ?  t hank  you!)  

and then went on to make a  ?Happy Hal l oween Car r ot  
Past a?, in the afternoon ?  a very productive day!

 Meanwhile the garden care continued with Abbey, Ant onia 
and Oliver  (Stage1) extracting an unwelcome slug, from the 

Worm Farm? good job!

* To be par t  of  t he learning 
and fun m ake cont act  via:claresgarden118@gm ail.com and 

visit ht t p:/ / k it chengardensinschools.blogspot .com or  t he school of f ice on 
96223535 orst bernadet t eslpark@par ra.cat holic.edu.auPlease see our  

websit ewww.st bernadet t eslalorpark .par ra.cat holic.edu.aufor  m ore phot os 
f rom  t he garden

REC Blog

Dear parents, guardians and friends,

On Monday the school community held a Remembrance Day Service to show our respect and 
to take the time to remember and honour those who have lost their lives or offered their help 
through warfare. The students displayed reverence through their participation and were able 
to reflect through Thanksgiving prayer and offer prayers for peace throughout the world.

Thank you to our School Captains and 
Justice and Faith Committee for 
leading the Remembrance Day Service.

Have a blessed week everyone.

Mrs Mabellynn Buenaventura

(Religious Education Coordinator).

http://kitchengardensinschools.blogspot.com
http://www.stbernadetteslpark.parra.catholic.edu.au
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SAVE THE DATE

        End of Year Whole School Mass
and Year 6 Graduation
Tuesday 12th December

10:00am in our Parish Church
with morning tea to follow

              in our Learning Centre

Swim m ing Program
Monday 27t h Novem ber  (Wk 8)

unt i l
Fr iday 8t h Decem ber  (Wk9)

All children will need to come to school in full sports uniform. A separate bag containing swimming 
costume, towel, spare shirt, goggles, thongs or slip on footwear and underwear will be required 
each day. Children will have time to change into their costume prior to catching the bus.

All items need to have the child?s name clearly marked on 
them.Shirts must be worn to and from the pool.
All Children are required to wear swimming costumes, not items 
of clothing such as singlets, shirts, or underwear etc.Boys must 
wear swimmers not Boardshorts. More info about the swimming 
program will be sent home next week.

 ST BERNIE'S CREW END OF YEAR CONCERT

On Wednesday 22nd Novem ber , 2017 at  6:30pm  the St 
Bernie?s Crew will be holding their end of year concert.

The Guitar and Concert Bands will showcase the pieces 
they have been learning this year as well as playing a few 
Christmas carols to get us in the mood for the festive 
season.

All members of our school community are welcome to come along and be entertained. This is 
a wonderful opportunity for those that may be 
interested in joining the band in 2018 to come along 
and hear the band play.

There will be a light supper held after the concert 
which will provide the opportunity to have a chat to 
members of the band and ask some questions.

Looking forward to seeing you there!!!!



Our  New t elephone num ber  is 

(02) 8869 6400 

This num ber  is act ive NOW.

 
       Kiss and Drop 
          Guidelines

            School 
          Uniform   
    (under  const ruct ion)

   St  Bernadet t e's Enrolm ent s

We are currently conducting enrolment interviews. If you know any 
current parents who may have children due to commence school 
next year, please ask them to see the school office for an 
enrolment package. Enrolment applications 
are now available at the school office. Your 
child m ay be eligible to enrol in kindergarten 
if he/she turns 5 by 31st July 2018.

Happy Bir t hday t o t hese st udent s

Khushee Parmar, Taulia Epenesa, 

Lawson Huppatz,  Abigail Xiberras, 
Monique Tadros

Library News

Today is the last day of library borrowing for 2017. 
All library books will need to be returned to the 
library next week (Week 7). Please return any 
outstanding overdue books as soon as possible.

http://scprod.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Current-Families/School-Notes
http://scprod.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Current-Families/School-Notes
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Enrol-Now/How-to-enrol


St udent  Awards



To al l  of  t he parent s of  

St  Bernadet t e school,

You?re i nv i t ed t o a Chri st mas Dinner i n t he 

pari sh hal l  

Dat e:   Fri day  1st  December 2017

Time:7 pm t i l l  lat e

Cost :$25.00  i ncludes Chri st mas di nner.  BYO Dri nks

Where:St  Bernadet t e?s Pari sh Hal l

RSVP no lat er t han 20 t hN ovember

Ti cket s need t o be purchased pri or t o t he 

part y .

Ti cket s wi l l  not  be sol d at  t he door.

Hope t o see y ou al l  t here.

Please ret urn y our RSVP t o t he School Of f i ce 

for t i cket s t o be i ssued.



St  Bernadet t e's School and Par ish Fet e Updat e

I apologise for the delay in the update 
as we were finalising the final figure that 
was raised which was $16,330.00 after 
all expenses, lower than usual due to 
unforeseen circumstances, however still a 
great result This will go back to the 
children of St Bernadette?s to purchase 
extra items to further their education.

What a fantastic day our fete was? .. I 
was concerned with the weather the 
day before as I thought to myself OMG 
this rain will ruin the day for the kids, 
however someone above was listening 
to our prayers and the weather was 
fantastic. The kids had a ball with the 
rides, petting farm, all the fantastic food 
that was available and of course the 
great entertainment.

I would like to thank everyone who helped leading up to the fete, during the fete and after 
the fete from volunteering their time on the day, set up, pack up, cooking for the 
continental food stall, baking sweets and cakes, helping with craft, donating items for the 
collections, past and present families, without you all we will have no fete and shows great 
community spirit. I?m so proud to be part of the St Bernadette?s Family

Thank you to Mr Kapitanow, Fr Andrew, all the teachers, office staff and Parent Group 
Committee for your support it was much appreciated.

Major Raffle:
Congratulations to the winners of our major 
raffle
1stPrize: S Wu
2ndPrize: Nahla
3rdPrize: C Montgomery
All the winners have been contacted and 
prizes have been awarded.

Prizes:
I would to thank the following people/businesses for donating prizes for the chocolate 
wheel as well as

Photography session from ' Photography by Carmena"

Rodan and Fields skincare pack, Chantal Weir

Tupperware pack, Chantal Weir

Voucher from Belle Fiore Floral Designs



Swarovski Bracelet from 'Envy Jewellery 
with Kylie'

Hair product pack , Fantasy Hair by 
Amanda

Intimo Voucher from Raechel Bull

Millers gift card

Family pass to jenolan Caves

Birthday Party Package from Ready Steady 
Go

4 x Doughboy vouchers

Questacon family pass

5 vouchers from Blacktown workers club

2 vouchers from Lalor Thai

voucher from Gown and Gavel for 2 complete wills

10 family passes to lollipops play land castle hill

feather dale entries (quite a few)

5 x go bananas entry

10 family passes to blacktown leisure centre

several 'buy one get one free' vouchers from lollipops

20 x unreal mini golf free games vouchers

day pass to Calmsley hill city farm

the Taronga western plains zoo vouchers,
a family feather dale pass,
2 x physio packs
2 x physio vouchers
a membership pack from Big 4 holiday parks

Chipmunks drink bottle and entry pass

Nepean Belle

a minor service and rego check/ e-safety check from merindah service centre baulkham hills

2 vouchers from The Ettamogah

golden ridge farm pass

King Real Estate advertising and prizes

Top Poly Pty Ltd prizes and other items

Outback Steak House- BBQ

2 x Family pass to Blacktown Aquatic Centre

Thank you for your generosity especially OutBack Steakhouse who donated 100% of profits.

Regards

Zeina Yaacoub

Fete Co-ordinator





UNDERSTANDING WISDOM!Gospel in Life

The Kingdom of God is like ten young people who wanted to hear a very popular rock group that was due to arrive in 
town. Five of them were foolish and five of them were wise. When the tickets went on sale the five wise ones queued up 
all night and duly secured their tickets. But the five foolish ones didn?t bother to queue up for them. On the night of the 
concert they went along nevertheless, thinking that they would be able to buy tickets at the door, or that they would 
meet someone who would get them in.

Alas, when they got there, all the tickets were gone, and they were turned away at the door. They went away with a sad 
and empty feeling.  Most of us know that feeling. It?s not a pleasant feeling. Still, we get over it. Usually what?s at stake is 
not all that important? a football match, or a concert, or some such thing. Life goes on, we survive and soon forget 
about it.

Herbert Hoover served as President of the United States from 1929 until 1933, and was in office during the Great 
Depression. His encouragement of big business led to a handful of companies, including Standard Oil, controlling a large 
proportion of the country?s wealth. The Wall Street Crash in October 1929 indicated the failure of this policy, and the 
subsequent depression revealed Hoover?s lack of political foresight. He believed the setback was only temporary, and he 
declared at the height of the collapse that ?the fundamental business of the country ? ?  is on a sound and prosperous 
basis?. Not surprisingly he was decisively beaten in the 1932 presidential election. Years later, speaking with the voice of 
experience, Hoover reflected:Wisdom consists not so much in knowing what to do in the ultimate, as in knowing what to 
do next.

The wisdom of the five bridesmaids consisted in doing what was expected of them, in being prepared for the arrival of 
the bridegroom. Their wisdom wasn?t extraordinary, but eminently practical. In the language of Herbert Hoover?s maxim: 
their wisdom consisted not so much in knowing what to do in the ultimate, as in knowing what to do next.

The message of the Gospel is simple: if we do what we have to do conscientiously, we have no reason to fear the 
unexpected coming of Christ. There is a blessing in doing the ordinary with sensitivity, in doing the sane and sensible 
thing, in acting with common sense with prudence. The 14th century mystic Meister Eckhart summed it up perfectly 
when he said, ?Wisdom consists in doing the next thing you have to do, doing it with your whole heart, and finding 
delight in doing it?.

All this reflection about wisdom can be seen in one simple well-known story. A holy old monk was sweeping up the fallen 
leaves in the monastery garden, when a visitor asked him: ?What would you do, brother, if you knew you were to die in 
ten minutes?? The old monk replied: ?I?d carry on sweeping.?

Weekly Parable from E-News

NOVEMBER IS THE MONTH OF THE HOLY SOULS

During November we will pray for our deceased relatives and friends. ?From the beginning, the Church has honoured the 
memory of the dead and offered prayers in suffrage for them, above all the Eucharistic Sacrifice, so that, thus purified, 
they may attain the beautiful vision of God.?

(Catechism of the Catholic Church 1032)November Mass Envelopes are available in the basket at the back of the Church 
for your use.All Masses during November will be offered in union with the living and the dead. November gives us the 
opportunity to stop and reflect on the communion between the living and the dead.All Mass Intention Envelopes will be 
placed in a Special Remembrance Box and placed in front of the Altar for ALL November Masses.

St  Bernadet t e?s Par ish, Lalor  Park  

Parish Priest:           Fr Andrew Robinson                                     Secretary:                Mrs Bev Baxter     
Office Hours:          Tues, Thurs & Fri 9am to 4pm                      Telephone:              9672 4037                       
Email:                       admin@stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au      Fax:                          9671 5377
Web Page:              www.stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au 

Mass Tim es at  St  Bernadet t e?s Par ish  

Mass:      Saturday Vigil 6pm; Sun 8:30am & 10:00am 
Children?s Lit urgy - Sat 6pm; Sun 10am except school holidays and at First Communion times. 

Blessings at all Masses for children. 
Yout h Mass at 6pm Vigil Mass on 4th Saturday of the month. 

Weekday Masses: Tuesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday 8.45am 
Wednesday 7pm Exposition, Devotions to Mary Immaculate and St Bernadette.  Mass at 7:30pm 
Exposit ion of  t he Blessed Sacram ent  on Tuesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday 8:15am-8:45am 

Saturday 9.30am to 10.30am and 4.30pm ? 5.30pm.   First Saturday of the Month 8:30am 
Reconcil iat ion:  Saturday 9.30am ? 10.30am & 4.30pm ? 5.30pm 

NB: No reconcil iat ion in t he m orning on t he First  Sat urday of  t he m ont h  

http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.org.au

